## **President's Update**



Laura Mallett, MSN, RN
President, Kansas State Nurses Association

Where did the spring go? Summer is here, and KSNA is working hard to bring you updated information and move the association into the future.

I know from the meetings we have had that nursing has many concerns, and the KSNA board and I would like to hear from the membership about what you are seeing and what your concerns are for the future of nursing.

Exciting news! We're diving into something new with our Multi-Interest Groups (MIGs). These welcoming groups come together to chat about various topics, and some even collaborate on policies and legislation! Right now, we have a few groups in action: the Legislative group, the Education group, and a group dedicated to helping nurses navigate the legal side of nursing. If you're curious about joining one of these groups or if you're dreaming of starting your own, we'd love to hear from you! You can also pop over to the KSNA website to check out meet-

ing times and get all the details on how to start your very own group.

In mid-June, KSNA representatives were excited to head to Washington, DC, for the ANA membership meeting! We had the opportunity to discuss the ANA bylaws and connect with other wonderful associations from across the country.

KSNA board has been working on the Strategic plan and developing the Fall Membership Assembly. We will be face-to-face this year. Join us for discussions and best practices on headaches.

I hope everyone has had a wonderful summer. Take time for self-care, it is important and remember you cannot pour from an empty cup!

Laura Mallett, MSN, RN
President
Kansas State Nurses Association
ksna@ksnurses.com

## **Nursing colleagues**



**Dr. Vicky McGrath** *Executive Director, Kansas State Nurses Association* 

We are honored to have each one of you as part of a community of dedicated professionals who share a passion for advancing the nursing profession and improving the health of our communities. As the Executive Director of KSNA, I am proud to support the mission and vision of KSNA by working closely with our dedicated board members and all of you to advance the nursing profession across the state.

Part of my role is to ensure the effective operation of the association in partnership with the Midwest Multistate Division, advocate for policies that empower nurses and enhance health care delivery.

I am committed to fostering a strong community where nurses feel supported, informed, and inspired. Together we will continue to champion excellence in nursing and elevate the voice of the nurses in shaping the future of health care in Kansas.

For me to do my job well, I need to hear from you across the state. Please look for a QR code that will be coming soon.

With warm regards,

Dr Vicky McGrath Executive Director, KSNA director@ksnurses.com